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March 3, 2025

Ms. Yesenia Ayala, Board President
Hidalgo Independent School District
P.O. Box 8220

Hidalgo, Texas 78557

Re: Notice of Resignation as Interim Superintendent

Dear Ms. Ayala,

It has been a true honor to serve as Interim Superintendent of Hidalgo
Independent School District. The opportunity to work alongside the
dedicated board, exceptional educators, and hardworking students and
families of Hidalgo ISD has been deeply rewarding. This district holds a
special place in my heart, and [ am grateful for the trust placed in me
during this transition period.

After careful reflection and in consideration of my professional
commitments, | am submitting my resignation as Interim Superintendent,
effective April 4, 2025, pursuant to the terms of my contract. While 1
would have loved to continue serving the district, [ recognize the
importance of transitioning as I focus on the next steps in my career.
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[ remain fully committed to ensuring a smooth and seamless transition
for the next superintendent. In the coming weeks, I will work closely
with the board and leadership team to facilitate continuity in the
district’s operations and leadership. I sincerely appreciate the support
and collaboration I have experienced in this role and look forward to
seeing Hidalgo ISD continue to thrive.

Thank you once again for the privilege of serving this incredible
district. Please do not hesitate to reach out if I can be of any assistance
during the transition process.

Sincerely,

Dr. Fernando Castillo



